
 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 
Yes, I know.  I should’ve posted an updated newsletter months ago!  
But my laziness is understandable: the website just ticks over 
anyway… even after all these years! 
 
I still have two or three submissions a week trickle in.  Not bad for a 
website that started with absolutely no fanfare four years ago and has 
now accepted over 500 poems… even if that includes “manic rants”, 
“prosetry” etc.   
 
Most of you poets live in either Australia or the USA, but I’ve 
displayed work from India, Finland, Trinidad and Tobago and a few 
others.  Keep up the good work! 
 
I recently put together a poster presentation about the website.  It 
was accepted for display at the recent conference of the Australasian 
Society for Bipolar Disorders and attracted quite some interest. 
 
I’m also trying to get a new website going, linked to this, that would 
display all types of creativity submitted by people living with any type 
mental illness.  Keep an eye out for it at www.crazyheadspace.com. 
 
Thanks to you all: poets, visitors to the website, whoever… for the 
interest in bipolar poetry! 
 
 
Joe Dunn 
 
Psychiatrist 
Website originator and editor 


